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Wow, the first term is almost over. Year 7 have worked hard during this very productive half term. It's 
been packed full of activities; completing 83 shoeboxes for Operation Christmas Child, inter-form compe-
titions, raising money for Children in Need and a variety of excellent form assemblies. They all deserve a 
good rest! 

Ms Pryce 

Deputy Director of Achievement and Progress.  

Children in Need 

Children in Need has been a successful event in the past year as schools like to feel spotty on the same day. As 

many Year 7’s know, 7VL won the best dressed form on the day. The overall Children in Need total of money raised 

was £46,624,259. Beal High School helped with the total by raising £2129.00. 

‘Children in Need was a great event in the school community, it truly showed the generosity that the students have 

towards others in a worse situation’ Anthony 7CA 

Tea Jay-Outtridge 7SB 

Students of the Week 

(Second half term) 

Eleonora Vasilevea NR   Rory Bennett SD   Ilakkia Srimohan IT 

Daria-elena Chiriaeescu GO  Mohammed Arman Uzzaman SB  Aman Johal HY 

Zainab Chohan VL    Romana Mangat SR   Zaeem Gandhi IT 

Dylan Siosee NR    Trey Brown SR 

 

 

 

New reward for student of the week.  

The breakfast in Bealissimo is a wonderful opportunity for two students to talk about why they were nominated 
and get to know each other whilst having breakfast in a part of the school reserved only for 6th formers. It has 
been especially good for the Year 7 team to spend that extra time getting to know students on a more individual 
basis.   



Christmas cheer has arrived at Beal... 

Attendance Reward breakfast 

The winners of the form reward breakfast were 7LZ and 7CA for being the best attended form over the 2 week period of mon-

itoring 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Operation Christmas Child 

On Friday 11 November, 83 filled and decorated shoeboxes were delivered to Victoria House in Buckhurst 

Hill, the home of Samaritans Purse. Beal High School students from years 7 and 8 spent time and effort to 

fill their shoeboxes for children aged between 2 and 14 who are less fortunate in countries within Europe, 

Africa, and Asia.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The generosity was overwhelming especially in the last few days where students joined  

together to get as many shoeboxes completed before the deadline. One year 7 form     completed 17 box-

es alone! Many students had run out of time but wanted to donate some money to cover the shipping 

cost. 

‘We are really grateful for everything you have done. The boxes are really well decorated. Thank you so 

much.” Ruth from Samaritan’s Purse 

A huge THANK YOU and WELL DONE to everyone involved. Our shoeboxes will make a difference to many 

children this Christmas.  

 

 



Carol service  

The carol service was a lovely evening at St Andrew's Church listening to readings, Christmas carols and 
music pieces by the talented music students and staff. It was great to see some of our Year 7’s involved 
in the wonderful evening. Well done to Jevon, Saba, T'Ea, Christy and Sami. 

Basketball  

 

 

Inter form  
On 26th November 2016 Beal High School held an Inter form competition. All the year 7 forms picked a minimum 
of 15 players to compete in a great game of dodgeball. Each team put in 100% but in the end the results were 

1st SR 
2nd IT 
3rd AA 

Inaya Qureshi 7SB 

 




